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WRITING WEEK HOSTS HARINGTON 

l})nald Harington, Arkansas writer/art historian who has held Carnegie, 
Rockefeller and National Endowment for the Arts grants, will be Creative 
Writing Week speaker tomorraw (Wednesday) and Thursday. 

Harington, assistant professor of art at the University of Arkansas, will 
deliver the Cecil B. and Mary Beth Williams Lecture on "Tue Guestro:m Novelist 
in America" at 3: 30 p.m. tomorrow in the Student Center W::xxlson Room. At 
Thursday's session, to begin at 3:30 p.m. in the ballroom, Harington will read 
from his latest novel, "The Cockroaches of Stay More," published last year by 
Harcourt Brace Jovanich. 

Both sessions will be followed by receptions. The Thursday meeting will 
include the presentation of awards to winners of 23 writing contests. 

A native of Little Rock, Harington earned a B.A. degree in art and the M.F.A. 
in printmaking from the University of Arkansas, an M.A. in art history fran 
Boston University and the A.B.D., also in art history, fran Harvard. Before 
joining the Arkans a s faculty in 1986, he taught at Bennett College in 
Millbrook, NY, and Windham College, Putney, vr, and held visiting 
professorships at the universities of Missouri-Rolla, Pittsburgh and South 
Dakota. 

Harington held a Rockefeller Grant Fellowsl-iip in 1966-67, Carnegie Fund for 
Authors grants in 1976 and 1979, Yaddo Fellowships in 1970 and 1979 and the 
$10,000 National Endowment for the Arts Fellowship in writing in 1979. He 
also has received a grant and two minigrants fran the Arkansas Endowment for 
the Humanities and the Porter Prize for Literary Excellence, given annually to 
Arkansas' best writer. 

He is the author of one nonfiction book, "Let Us Build Us a City: Eleven Lost 
Towns," also publishej by Harcourt Brace Jovanovich, and four other novels, 
"The Architecture oE the Arkansas Ozarks: A Novel," published by Little, 
Brown; "Some Other Place. The Right Place," also for Little, Brown; 
"Lightning Bug," published by Delacorte"; and "The Cherry Pit," published by 
Randan House • 

TCU Creative Writing contests include some of the longest-lived writing 
corrpetitions in Texas. The Walter E. Bryson Poetry Contest has been an annual 
event since 1922. The Wednesday Club Fiction Award dates to 1935 and the 
Briscoe Sl-iort Story Contest to 1937. 



TCU BULLETIN/2 

THREE ARE BARNEIT SCHOLARS 

Three doctoral students -- Colleen Tremonte of Port Arthur, Tracy Anders 
Greenlee of Hamilton and Peter Hacker of Fort Worth - have been named Barnett 
Scholars for 1939-90. The Madelyn B. and Louis H. Barnett Scholarship Fund, 
established by the Fort Worth couple in 1969, provides full tuition an.J 
stipends for three TCU doctoral students for one academic year. 

Hacker, who is pursuing a doctoral degree in history, earned his bachelor's 
degree in history from the University of California at Los Angeles and the 
master's from TCU. His research interests are American Indian history and 
American Western history. Trem:mte, doctoral candidate in English, earned the 
bachelor's degree in political science from the University of St. Thanas in 
Houston and the M.A. in history fran St. Mary's University in San Antonio. 
Her research interests include Southern women writers and a sense of place. A 
history major, Greenlee graduated fran Tarleton State University and earned 
the master's degree from TCU. Her master's thesis dealt with the Texas Public 
Utility Canmission, and her doctoral dissertation will be on D:>lley Madison. 

*** *** *** 

PHYSICS INSTRUCTION FOCUS OF MEETING 

Some 350 researchers, teachers and students from Texas, Oklahoma and Louisiana 
attended the joint spring meeting of the Texas sections of the American 
Physical Society, the American Association of Physics Teachers and the Society 
of Physics Students here Friday and Saturday. 

Participants heard papers on topics as diverse as materials science, super
collider and atomic physics and molecular spectroscopy and attended 11 work
shops designed to improve physics instruction. In "Amusement Park Physics," 
100 teachers learned to demonstrate such principles of mechanics as free fall, 
speed, acceleration and gravity at Six Flags Over Texas amusement park. Other 
workshops covered topics ranging from using canputers in the laboratory to 
teaching atomic physics in the high school. 

*** *** *** 

TCMORROW'S AUCTION IS BCX)K BARGAIN 

Keith 01om of English, who turns auctioneer each year during Fort Worth's Book 
Fair, passes the word that sane good buys will be on tap tomorrow (Wednesday) 
at the 7 p.m. auction in the small exhibits building behind the Will Ro;Jers 
complex. 

Among 140 donated books that Keith selected for the auction are a first 
edition, first issue of the first volume of Dickens' "Pickwick Papers" as well 
as a first edition of Booth Tarkington's "Alice Adams." There also is sane 
really good Texana, Keith said. The annual Book Fair, sponsored by the Fort 
Worth chapter of the National Council of Jewish We.men, opened last weekend and 
will continue through Thursday. 
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FESTIVAL EXPIDRES MAYAN MYTHS, MYSTERIES 

Mayan society lasted six times longer than the Roman Empire and flowered while 
Europe lanquished. Today scholars and adventurers explore its enigmas; modern 
Mayans fight to retain their identity. Mysteries and myths of the 3,000-year
old civilization will be examined here Friday through March 15 during the 
third Festival of Yucatecan and Mayan Culture. 

Scholars, artists and educators will come fran Mexico for lectures, 
exhibitions and performances during this weeklong observance which will 
open with a fiesta and reception at 7: 30 p.m. Friday in the library reading 
roan. 

A performance by the five-member Tempo Musical Ensemble will be punctuated by 
Mayan drums and percussion instruments made of tortoise shell. Caribbean, 
South American, Mayan and Yucatecan music will be played by the versatile 
group beginning at 6:30 p.m. Sunday in Student Center ballroom. 

Having explored ancient ceremonial sites, ruins and dwellings in the jungles 
of the Yucatan on foot and horseback, journalist Luis Ramirez Aznar will draw 
upon his experiences for the initial lecture and slide presentation, "In 
Search of the Mayan Cities," at 7 p.m. March 13 in the ballroom. Aznar is 
editor of Novedades de Yucatan, the most respected daily newspaper of the 
region. 

Birth, baptism and death rituals of the Mayan female's life cycle will be 
traced by Adda May Montejo in the next lecture and slide show. "The Mayan 
Woman Today" will begin at 3 :30 p.m. March 14 in Moudy Building 141 'J. Montejo 
is a praninent bilingual/bicultural educator and rural camnunity leader who 
resides in Mama, an ancient Yucatecan settlement. 

Astronanical phenanena will be explained by Carlos Villanueva Castillo in a 
lecture and slide presentation March 15. "The Mayan Equinox: Solar Magic and 
Agriculture" is scheduled for 7 p.m. in the Student Center ballroom. The 
anthropologist, journalist, historian and author directs Merida' s Center for 
Mayan Area Studies. 

Throughout March, works of sculptor Juan Hernandez Flores reflecting day-to
day experiences of the Maya will be exhibited in the library reading room. 
Also on display in the library will be Luz del Mayab photography collective's 
exhibit on life in the Mayan lands. The group, led by master photographer 
Humberto Suaste, will bring works selected fran the portfolios of 
approximately 20 of its members. 

*** *** *** 

BE A LIFE SAVER 

The Carter Blood Center and TCU' s Residence Hall Association encourage faculty 
and students to "Be A Life Saver" by donating blood in this semester's blood 
drive. The drive, which began yesterday (Monday), will be held from 10 a.m. 
to 7 p.m. throogh Thursday in the Student Center lounge. This semester's goal 
is 500 pints, and donors have the opportunity to win door prizes provided by 
local merchants. 
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POST OFFICE EXPIAINS SCHEOOLE 

Charlotte D..lbra, TCU Post Office manager, said responses to the recent post 
office survey included a number of requests for information on hours of 
operation, mail delivery schedules and procedures for interoffice mail. 

She explained that the post office, which processes all incaning and outgoing 
personal mail, maintains window service from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday 
through Friday. Departmental mail is processed by Printing & Mailing. 

The U.S. Postal Service delivers mail to campus at 5:50 a.m. and 8:40 a.m. 
daily and picks u:_:> mail at 8:40 a.m., 2:45 p.m. and 4:30 p.m. daily. 
Departmental outgoing mail must be in Printing & Mailing by 3 p.m., overnight 
mail by 4 p.m., Charlotte said. 

Interoffice mail, considered top priority, is processed continuously. 
Interoffice mail delivered to the post office by 3:30 p.m. will be placed in 
mail boxes the same day, she said, but departments are encouraged to mail 
interoffice letters as early in the day as possible. Anyone with special 
concerns or problems should contact Charlotte at Ext. 7841. 

*** *** *** 

TENNIS EVENTS SET FOR FACULTY, STAFF 

A half dozen spring events are scheduled for tennis-playing faculty ".nd staff 
members. First of the sessions, designed for mixed doubles, w:;is held Sunday 
at the Mary Potishman Lard Tennis Center. 

Throughout the spring series, players will be separated by levels in all 
events. Participants, who will change partners occsionally, will keep 
individual score cards, according to Director "Tut" Bartzen. Interested 
persons can register for any or all sessions. 

Next on the schedule are men's and women's doubles March 18. A special event, 
a faculty /student play day, is planned April 1. Other events will be senior 
men's and ~en's doubles April 18, mixed doubles May 6 and men's and wanen's 
doubles May 20. Starting time is 3 p.m. for each date. 

Registration deadline will be 6 p.m. on the Friday before each event, and 
reservations can be made by calling the tennis office at Ext. 7960. 
Additional information is available from assistant pros Karl Richter and Frank 
Grannis, who will be assisting with the series. Cost will be court fee plus 
50 cents. 

*** *** *** 

PHONE DATA BASE NEEOO CHANGES 

Business Services needs everyone's help in maintaining accurate information in 
the campus telephone system's names data base. Please notify Darlene 
Housewright at Ext. 7798 of any personnel changAs which should be reflecte<i in 
the extension number/personnel inventory. 
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RENOONED NYU SCHOLAR TO BE GUEST 

Dr, Stephen J. Brown, internationally known scholar who is Yamaichi Faculty 
Fellow and professor of finance in New York University's Leonard N. Stern 
School of Business, wi 11 be a guest on campus Sunday through March 17. As a 
Visiting Green Professor, he will be hosted by the finance/decision science 
department. 

El:iitor of the Review of Financial Studies, published by Oxford University 
Press, he will discuss "Analysis of the Japanese Equity Markets" at the March 
13 executive breakfast, a by-invitation event designed for Fort W'.)rth area 
business leaders and supported by AT&T. His presentation will be taped for 
playback via TAGER-1V. 

In addition to speaking to several classes, Brc,,,m will serve as a faculty 
development resource during his visit, according to Chris Barry, Lowdon 
Professor of Finance. 

Brown, in his current position at NYU since 1988, has been visiting professor 
at tJ1e Stockholm School of Economics, Visiting Bank of Montreal Chair at 
Queens University and visiting associate professor at Yale University's School 
of Organization and Management. In addition to his teaching and research, he 
has been a consultant on investment issues both in this country and Japan and 
has served as an expert witness for the U.S. Department of Justice. 

Vice president of the Western Finance Association and currently a director of 
the American Finance Association, he is author of numerous articles published 
in leading professional journals. His books include "Estimation Risk and 
Optimal Portfolio Choice;" "The Theory of Public Utility Pricing," published 
by Cambridge University Press; and "Quantitative Methods for Financial 
Analysis," now in a second edition. 

Brown, an honor graduate of Australia's Monash University, earned Master of 
Business Administration and Ph.D. degrees at the University of Chicago. 
Following an appointment to the technical staff at Bell Laboratories, he was a 
member of the Yale faculty for two years before going to NYU. 

*** *** *** 

BRAY-HEIX;ES TO PIAY MONDAY 

"Le Carnaval des Animaux," Saint-Saens' "zoological fantasy," will be 
presented at the conclusion of a TCU Music Series two-piano recital Monday by 
Shields-Collins Bray and Leanne Hedges. The program will begin at 8 p.m. in Ed 
Landreth Auditorium. 

Leanna is a part-time faculty member and director of the music preparatory 
pro;Jram. Shields-Collins, a graduate of Arizona State University, recently 
earned the Master of Music degree in piano performance here. The two will be 
assisted on "Le Carnaval des Animaux" by Judith Gans, narrator, and flutist 
Cynthia Folio and cellist Harriet Risk Woldt. The recital program also will 
include Six Pieces for Piano Duet by Rachmaninoff and Lutoslawski's Variations 
on a Theme by Paganini. 
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FIVE RECEIVE GREEN AWAROO 

Five doctoral students have been awarded 1989-90 Ida M. Green Doctoral 
Fellowships. Established in 1988 by Dr. Cecil H. Green of Dallas, the 
fellowships are 12-month appointments which provide full tuition and stipends 
to first-year students in each of TCU's doctoral prcgrams. 

Awardees include three Metroplex area residents--Robin Chandler of Euless, a 
chemistry major and surnma cum laude graduate of lt>rthwest Nazarene College; 
TCU surnma cum laude graduate Michael Patterson of Grand Prairie, psychol()'Jy; 
and Donna Hodge of Plano, a history major and honor graduate of Austin 
College. Others are Brian Hopkins of Qnaha, NE, physics major and magna cum 
laude graduate of University of Nebraska-Qnaha, and Paul Heilker of Fort 
Collins, CO, who holds English degrees from State University of New York at 
Stony Brook and from Colorado State University. 

*** *** *** 

BOOK NAMED BEST JWENILE NOVEL 

"Letters to Oma, A Young German Girl's Account of Her First Year in Texas, 
1847" by Marj Gurasich, a Chaparral Book fran TCU Press, has won a Western 
Heritage Award fran the National Cowboy Hall of Fame as the best juvenile 
novel of 1989. 

The Wrangler Award--a bronze statuette of a wrangler-will be presented to TCU 
Press and to Gurasich at the 25th anniversary awards dinner March 17 in 
Oklahoma City. The ceremonies will be broadcast live by the local ABC 
affiliate, KOCO-TV, with Glen Campbell as master of ceremonies. An autOJraph 
party for the winners will precede the banquet. 

"Letters to Qna"- is the second Chaparral Book to win this coveted award in 
young adult fiction com?eti tion. Last year's winner was also a TCU Press 
title, "Stay Put, Robbie McAmis" by Francis w. Tunbo. 

Chaparral Books also have won awards fran the Texas Institute of Letters and 
Western Writers of America in recent years, and a Chaparral Book, "Muddy 
Banks" by Ruby C. Tolliver, was chosen for the 1990 Bluebonnet List. 

*** *** *** 

'~ ~ '90' TO BE THURSO!\Y 

TCU alumni and friends will rreet in Dallas Thursday for a reception and buffet 
as a sendoff for the Horned Frogs' participation in the Southwest Conference 
Post-Season Basketball Classic. Moe Iba, completing his third season as TCU's 
head basketball coach, will be featured guest for "SWC Countdown '90," 
sponsored by the TCU Alumni Association. 

The reception will begin at 6 p.m. at the Hard Rock Cafe, 2601 McKinney Ave. 
in Dallas. DJe by today (Tuesday), the $7-per-person reservations can be made 
by check, payable to TCU, in the alumni office. 
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COSTUME DESIGNER IS GREEN POOF 

D::>uglas A. Russell, a Stanford University professor of design and art history 
who also has worked as a professional costl..lIOO designer for 41 years, will be 
on campus Monday through March 16 as Visiting Green Professor in theatre. A 
costume designer for prcductions ranging fran "Henry VIII" to "Hello Dolly," 
Russell will present a public lecture on "Theatrical Style: A Visual Approach 
Through the Fine Arts" at 7 p.m. Monday in Moudy Building 141N. A reception 
will follow. 

Other sessions open to interested students, faculty and staff members include 
an introduction to Russell and his work in the Bass Building living room at 9 
a.m. Monday; a lecture on "Pericd Styles in Costume: What It Means for the 
Actor," Ed Landreth Hall B-6, 10 a.m. March 13; "Shakespeare: Style & Design" 
slide/lecture, Moudy Building 155S, 3-4:30 p.m. March 13; and "Moliere: Styles 
& Design" lecture, Ed Landreth music reception roorn, 3 p.m. March 14. 

Holder of both bachelor's and master's de:Jrees fran Stanford as well as the 
Master of Fine Arts in costl..lIOO design fran Yale University, Russell also has 
taught at Carnegie Institute of Technology, Florida State University, 
University of Kansas City and has been visiting professor in art and theatre 
history for Stanford studies in Austria, France and Great Britain. 

He has held a Fulbright Scholarship to study at the Shakespeare Institute at 
Stratford-on-Avon, and his cost1..1IOO design assignments lean heavily toward the 
Shakespearean. Russell was longtime director of costume for the Oregon 
Shakespeare Festival and has held similar positions with the Victoria (British 
Columbia) Renaissance Festival, Berkeley Shakespeare Festival, Old Globe 
Theatre in San Diego and Missouri Repertory Theatre in Kansas City. 

*** *** *** 

ACTIVIST TO DISCUSS SOCIAL ISSUES 

Nancy Amidei, social activist, columnist and carrnentator for N3tional Public 
Radio's "All Things Considered," will speak on "The Decency Principles: 
Hunger, Poverty and Housing in America" at 7 p.m. March 14 in Student Center 
205. A reception in Room 207 sponsored by Alpha Delta Mu and the Social Work 
Association will follow the lecture. 

Amidei, well known for her commentary on social issues, regularly testifies 
before Congress and is a frequent source for print and electronic media on the 
subjects of poverty, hunger and nutrition. The TCU Research Fund Lectureship 
program will include discussion of legislative action and coalition-building 
as well as instruction in action-taking and policy analysis. 

A member of the faculty of the graduate school of social ~rk at Catholic 
University of America, Amidei serves on the Food and Agricultural Study 
Project of the Center for National Policy, the advisory committee for Project 
VOTE and the National Anti-Hunger Coalition. Among her publications are 
"Protest, Politics and Prosperity," "Black Americans and White Institutions," 
"Focd -- The Effects of Focd Stamps," "Give Away Is Not Enough" and "Beyond 
the Soup Kitchen." 
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K>SS PEROT JR. 'ID BE BUSINESS SPF.AKER 

Ross Perot Jr. is featured speaker for this spring' s Business Week, which 
began yesterday (Monday). His presentation will begin at 4 p.m. Thursday in 
Dan Rogers 104. Sponsored annually by the business fraternity of ~lta Sigma 
Pi, the observance helps put students in touch with business leaders and 
career information. 

Today's (Tuesday's) activity features a tour of American Airline's pilot 
training facilities. Interested people are requested to meet at 3:30 p.rn. in 
Dan Rogers 140. Tomorrow's (Wednesday's) event is a career fair in the Tandy 
Hall atrium • . Approximately 50 recruiters are expected to be present. 

"Business Week is targeted primarily at business students," said ~lta Sigma 
Pi president Ralph Manning. "HONever, all students are welcane to attend the 
activities." 

* * * 

CHAPARRAL COO SPEAKING 'IDDAY 

Dr. Gordon E. Forward, president and chief executive officer of Chaparral 
Steel, is scheduled to speak today (Tuesday) to students in the Neeley School 
of Business. He is participating in TCU' s executive-in-residence pro:Jram, 
which allows students to interact with current business leaders. The 9ro:Jram 
is made possible by a grant fran the David L. Tandy Foundation. 

Forward earned a doctorate in metallurgy from Massachusetts Institute of 
Technology and a Bachelor of Science degree fran the University of British 
Columbia in Vancouver. He also has conducted award-winning research, 
including basic scientific investigation related to the solidification of 
steel. 

Author Tom Peters selected Forward as the 1937 chief executive officer of the 
year. Fortune magazine chose the CEO's Midlothian company in 1984 as one of 
the 10 best-managed manufacturing companies in the United States. Additional 
information is available from Linda Roye, Ext. 7119. 

*** *** *** 

SCHOIARSHIP AVAILABLE FOR OC SEMINAR 

The political science department has a program 
available for a student interested in attending 
two-week seminar in August on "The Global Village: 
International Community." 

and housing scholarship 
the Washington Center's 
The United States in the 

Students interested in applying for the scholarship must have at least a 3.3 
GPA and currently be freshmen, sophanores or juniors status. To apply, they 
should obtain an application form in the political science department. 
Selection of the recipient will be based on merit and the 75-word essay that 
accompanies the application. ~adline for applying is March 23. 
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PSYCHOiffiIST TO DISCUSS SEX DIFFERENCES 

"Sex Differences in Social Behavior" will be the topic of a TCU Research Fund 
lecture by Dr. Alice H. Eagly, professor of psychol<Y]y at Purdue University. 
The program will begin at 4 p.m. Thursday in Moudy Building 141N. 

Author of two books, "Readings in Attitude Change" and "Sex Differences in 
Social Behavior: A Social Role Interpretation," and soma 40 articles, Eagly is 
a member of the editorial boards of several psychol<Y]ical journals. The 
former president of the Society for Personality and Psychology won the 
Distinguished Publication Award of the Association of W:rnen in Psychology and 
the Gordon Allport Intergroup Relations Prize of the Society for the 
Psychological Study of Social Issues. 

*** *** *** 

Atm'HER COCHRAN TEACHES DANCE 

Mary Cochran, whose mother, Jerry Bywaters Cochran of Dallas, founded the TCU 
rrodern dance program, will teach master classes here tanorrow (mdnesday). 
({)en to interested observers, Cochran's 9:05 a.m. and 12:20 p.m. classes will 
be in the Ballet Building. 

A member of the Paul Taylor Dance Company since 1981, Mary Cochran teaches at 
the Paul Taylor School and the Manhattan Center for Living and also has been 
on the faculty of the Chautauqua Festival. 

She was a member of the Nikolais Dance Theatre from 1981 to 1983. Mary 
recently has danced in works by Ken Tosti, Christopher Gillis, Karla Wolfangle 
and Laura Glenn. Her own choreography has been performed by Mark ~ndy and 
Company and at the Chautauqua Festival. A native of Dallas, she trained with 
her mother and at the North Carolina School of the Arts. 

*** *** *** 

BULLETIN TO SKIP MARCH 20 ISSUE 

Wlile students and faculty members have opportunity for a "breather" during 
spring recess, the ~ekly Bulletin will have a respite, too. No issue will be 
published March 20 . 

Information needing to reach the Cart\_:>Us corrmuni ty prior to March 27 will be 
carried in next week's issue. Copy for that bulletin is due in the News 
Service office, Sadler 321, by noon tomorrow (~dnesday). 

*** *** *** 

TUCKER SPEAKS IN HOUSTON 

Chancellor Bill Tucker was the speaker last night (Monday) for an event for 
Houston-area alumni and friends. The reception dinner event, held at the 
Junior League Building, was coordinated by Randy and Jo Faith Hutton Howard, 
who co-chair the TCU Houston Alumni Association. 
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tuI'ES 00 FOLKS 

Insights about his native Philippines, including problems facing that nation, 
were shared by CONSTANTIOO BERNARDEZ (radio-TV-film) Feb. 20 with the Tuesday 
Together ~ession of Methodist church women in Dallas. 

JULIA CAMPBELL, a registered dietitian licensed in Texas, is now on the 
Marriott staff. She will be available for counseling with students, free of 
charge, about good nutrition, weight loss or gain, cholesterol, special diets 
or any nutritional questions students may have. Students may call Ext. 3048 
for appoint.rents. 

His key role in TCU' s 81-79 victory over the Arkansas Razorbacks garnered 
Southwest Conference Player of the Week honors recently for MICHAEL 
STRICKLAND. The sophanore from Chattanooga, 1N, scored 27 points, all fran 
the three-point range, to tie the SW: single-game record • . For that week, he 
was 13-of-24 from the field and ll-of-21 £ran beyond the three-point line in 
two games. 

JOHN TOULIATOS (family studies) has been informed that his latest book, 
"Handbook of Family Measurement Techniques," has been adopted as a main 
selection by the Behavioral Science Book Service. Approximately 10,000 copies 
of the reference book wi 11 be 9rinted for members of the book service, 
including social/behavioral science researchers and mental health 
professionals. 

RALPH BEHNKE ( speech canmunications) and fonrer speech professor KARL KRAYSR 
have been informed that their paper, "Intelligence and Social Maturity as 
Predictors of Reading Achievement in Children," has been accepted for 
publication in the Mensa Research Journal. 

ART BERLINER (social work emeritus) delivered the keynote address at a 
workshop on Situational Ethics sponsored by the Graduate School of Social W:>rk 
of the University of Texas in Austin. About 100 social workers and other 
health care professionals £ran thrcx1ghout the state attended the all-day 
conference Feb. 16. 

Greek life coordinator for Student Activities since late 1988, FELIX MIAA 
joined the admissions staff Jan. 2 as assistant director/coordinator of 
publications. The New York native, graduate of Fredonia State University, 
served as assistant director and editor for Phi Kappa Sigma fraternity's 
national headquarters in 1987-88. 

LEANNE HEDGES (music) judged the Keynote Music Young Artist Scholarship 
auditions Feb. 17-18 in Tulsa. On that same weekend, three of Leanne's 
students received top awards at the University of T~xas at Arlington Piano 
Solo Festival. On Feb. 24 she chaired the Fort Worth Music Teachers 
Association's student affiliate performance contests. Three of her students 
were chosen to represent Fort Worth at the district contest March 17. 

Sympathy is extended to HELEN EATON, longtime secretary to former Vice 
Chancellor Howard Wible, on the death of her husband, James. Funeral services 
were conducted Feb. 23. 
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1'DRE OOI'ES ON FOLKS 

"Educating Future Coorrnunicators" was the therre Feb. 28 of the pro;Jrarn for the 
Dallas chapter of Women in Communication Inc. IXXJG NEWSOM ( journalism) was 
one of four educators featured on a panel. 

LINDA HUGHES (English) and Michael Lund of Longwooo College have been notified 
that their book manuscript, "The Victorian Serial," has been accepted for 
publication by University Press of Virginia. 

HANK HAMMACK (theatre) is the star of Circle Theatre's March 7-31 production 
of "A Month of Sundays" by Bob Larbey, winner of the London Stan1ard Award for 
the best comedy of 1986. Hank plays Cooper, a crotchety old baseball fan 
forced to deal with the difficulties of gro.ving old in a nursing home. 

CHRISTINA MURPHY (Writing Center) presented a paper entitled "Narrative 
Paradigms and the Structure of Postmodern Discourse" for the Midwest W::men' s 
Studies Conference meeting recently at the University of Wisconsin in Madison. 

Alumnus TOM SIEGFRIED of the Dallas Morning News recently received the 
American Association for the Advancement of Science-Westinghouse Science 
Journalism Award for his series entitled "Frontiers of Addiction," which 
appeared in the Dallas paper last April. 

Among those attending that AAAS meeting in New Orleans was chemist MANNY 
REINECKE, who attended a symposium on medicinal herbs from Latin America. 

Manny also recently attended the annual meeting of the Texas Association of 
Advisors to the Health Professions, on whose executive comnittee he presently 
serves. In addition to moderating a panel presentation by 11 health 
profession admission officers, he was appointed to a canmittee to establish 
the criteria and procedures for a new $2,000 scholarship to be offered by the 
association. 

*** *** *** 

PENSION FUND SESSIONS ARE MARCH 15 

A representative of the Pension Fund of the Christian Church will be on campus 
for personal conferences with faculty and staff members March 15. This 
affords opportunity for many to obtain current information about the Pension 
Fund, taxes, social security, etc. 

Personal conferences will be held in the Student Center, Room 204, f ran 8: 30 
a.rn. to 4: 30 p.m. All interested employees may schedule an appointment by 
calling benefits at Ext. 7792. 
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TCU IN THE NEWS 

As the COTllfffilnist Party agreed to surrender its monopoly on power in the Soviet 
Union Feb. 7, phones began to ring for RALPH CARTER (political science). He 
did a live interview with Channel 5 on the noon news that day and a taped 
interview with Channel 4 the next morning. 

ELLEN PAGE GARRISON (mooern dance) was quoted in the Star-Telegram's ~c. 29 
issue of Star Time about the "Construction Collage" of dancers and welders she 
choreographed and coordinated for the New Year's Eve celebration First Night. 
A color photo of the collage appeared on the Star-Telegram's front page Jan. 1 
under the headline "A big bye-bye to '80s." An article by Connie Benesch the 
next day cited "Construction Collage" as being "among the most popular events" 
of First Night. -

Ellen enlisted faculty, graduate students, undergraduates and alumnae to climb 
the 30-foot scaffolding and dance in "Construction Collage." Taking part in 
the five performances were MARIANNE ALLEN, LINNA PAGE, MARY HILL, LYNETI'E 
BRE"WER and DELIA SPARKS PERKINS. The piece was conrnissioned by the Arts 
Council of Fort W'.:>rth and Tarrant County and was the brainchild of its interim 
director Sharon Benge, who commissioned Cincinnati-based composer Tom Jordan 

. to write the score. 

"Presidents sometimes take risks" was the title of an article by historian 
PAUL BOLLER (retired) that appeared on the Viewpoints page of The Dallas 
Morning News Feb. 11. In it he noted concerns about President Bush's trip to 
Colombia and recounted incidents of former presidents who "put themselves in 
harm's way." 

On Presidents' Day Paul did a telephone interview for the Jack Ellery Show on 
W::TC in New Brunswick, NJ. The program aired in the New Jersey /New York area 
during the morning and on a nationwide broadcast that evening. 

Too-low stock price makes a canpany vulnerable for corporate raiders, 
according to comments by STAN BLOCK (finance) that appeared in Tarrant 
Business' Feb. 12 feature on "Market maze." 

In its Feb. 13 Valentine story entitled "Is this really love or a reasonable 
facsimile?," the Star-Telegram quoted Counseling Center Director JACK scorr as 
saying, "Attraction at first sight is possible, but love at first sight is 
impossible •••• Love has to be an active process of developing and gro.ving." 

"Slaves to Pain" was the lead featurG for the Star-Telegram Circa '90 section 
Feb. 18. Dealing with persons who suffer chronic pain, the lengthy article 
included information on tension, stress and depression as well as frustration, 
anger and guilt as reactions of pain sufferers from GAIL DAVIS (Harris 
College), who has done extensive research on chronic pain experience. She 
recorrrnended taking part in a support group based on results of participants. 

Political scientist GENE ALPERT was interviewed on KXAS-TV regarding the 
impression gubernatorial candidates make via television appearances and its 
importance in actual voting. The interview aired Feb. 20-21. 
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!tDRE TCU IN THE NEWS 

Chemist JIM KELLY and nutritionist NELL ROBINSON recently were interviewed on 
separate occasions by LTN Evening News. The Fort Worth-based station serves a 
religious network of some 22,000,000 viewers. 

TCU is not considering any kind of law program, according to a statement by 
Dean MIKE MCCRACKEN (AddRan College) quoted Feb. 26 in the Fort Worth 
Star-Telegram. The story centered on the newly opened Dallas/Fort W::>rt.11 
School of Law, the only part-time evening program in the Metroplex. Mike 
noted that a law program had been considered, "but not seriously" because 
"there are several very good law schools in the state of Texas." 

Economics of the '90s was the topic of economist CHARLES BECKER in an 
interview with KXAS-'IV that aired Feb. 22 and 23. 

*** *** *** 

MICHIGAN ORGANIST TO PIAY 

Robert Glasgo.v, professor of organ at the University of Michigan, will be 
presented by the Fort Worth chapter, American Guild of Organists, in concert 
at 8 p.m. Monday in Robert Carr Chapel. 

Glasgow, a noted recording artist who specializes in the music of the 19th 
Century, will perform works by Handel, Franck, Schumann and other canposers. 

*** *** *** 

AYCOCK MEIDRIAL SERVICE SET 

A memorial service for Russell Alan Aycock, senior chemistry major who died 
Feb. 17 in a Fort W::>rt"1 hospital as a result of injuries received in a Jan. 12 
car accident, will be held at 4 p.m. Sunday in Robert Carr Chapel. 

A memorial scholarship has been established in Russell's name, and his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Rex Aycock of Lubbock, suggested donations instead of 
flowers. These can be made through the dean of students' , campus ministries 
or development offices. 

*** *** *** 

I HABITAT I NEEOO TCX)LS 

Members of TCU's active new chapter of Habitat for Humanity are hard at work 
on building-repair projects, but they could work even harder if they had more 
tools. 

University Ministries intern Bruce Fowlkes is appealing for gardening, 
plumbing, carpentry or wrecking tools that TCU faculty and staff members may 
no longer need. They may be delivered to University Ministries or will be 
picked up by Habitat members at your home or office if you notify them at Ext. 
7830. 
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CLASSIFIED 

FOR RENT: Efficiency, one- and two-bedroom apartments, close to campus, 
reasonable; $250 & up. Call Ext. 7957. 

HOUSE FOR SALE: Two-bedroom, one-bath faculty home; located one and one-half 
blocks north of campus on RCXJers Ave.; updated but with many original 1940 
features; excellent condition; affordable. Call 921-2297 after 6. 

FOR SALE: 101 Dalmatians! Well, actually only 11 purebred Dalmatian puppies 
for $150 each; ready Feb. 25. Call Julie Albertson, 927-5102. 

FOR SALE: 12 cu. ft. Whirlpool refrigerator, white, good condition; $85, 
Call 737-0546 or 923-2613. 

FOR SALE: Brand new double-bed mattress and box springs, $100; bed frame 
included. Call Donna at Ext. 7101 or 249-5071 evenings. 

FOR LEASE: Updated brick cottage near campus, 2565 Highview Terrace. 'Iwo 
bedrooms, one and one-half baths plus guest house, greenhouse, security 
system, sprinkler system, utility room, cedar-lined storage,; $750. Call 
927-2036. 

FOR SALE: Two TCU golden anniversary souvenir record albums, produced by OCA 
in 1960. Call 572-1843. 
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March 6 

March 7 

March 8 

March 9 

March 10 

March 11 

March 12 

March 13 

CALENDAR oFEVENTS 
-Academic Services i-brkshop: Writing Essay Exams, 5 p.m. 
--Distinguished Speakers Forum lecture by Adm. William J. 

Crowe Jr., irrmediate past chairman of the Joint Chiefs of 
Staff, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 7:30 p.m. 

--University chapel, Robert Carr Chapel, noon. 
...:.-creative Writing ~ek Williams Lecture by author Ibnald 

Harington, Student Center W:xldson Roan, 3:30 p.m. 
--Men' s-wcmen' s tennis, TCU-North Carolina State, Lard 

Center, 1:30 p.m. 

--Creative Writing -Week, Ibnald Harington reading from his 
novel "The Cockroaches of Stay More," followed by student 
awards presentation, Student Center ballrocm, 3:30 p.m. 

-Baseball, TCU-Union College, TCU diarrond, 2 p.m. 

--Men's-women's tennis, TCU-Wake Forest, Lard Center, l: 30 
p.m. 

--Festival of Yucatecan and Mayan Culture opening fiesta and 
reception, library reading rocm, 7:30 p.m. 

--TCU Opera Workshop performance of Mozart's "Cosi Fan 
Tutte," 8 p.m. March 9, 2 p.m. March 11, University 
Theatre. Free with TCU identification. 

--Wanen's tennis, TCU-Michigan, Lard Center, 10 a.m. 
--Baseball, TCU-Stephen F. Austin, TCU diamond, 1 p.m. 

(doubleheader). 
--Men's tennis, TCU-Rice, Lard Center, 1 p.m. 
--Festival of Yucatecan and Mayan Culture film, "The Popol 

Vuh: T'ne Creation Myth of the Maya," r-budy Building 164S, 
_6:30 p.m. 

--Baseball, TCU-Stephen F. Austin, TCU diamond, l p.m. 
--Drug Enforcement Agent John Lunt discussing the Metroplex 

drug scene, Student Center 207, 2 p.m. 
--Festival of Yucatecan and Mayan Culture concert by Tempo 

rrusical ensemble, Student Center ballroan, 6:30 p.m. 

--W:mm's temis, 'IU.H3cuth Carolina, Lard Center, 1:30 p.m. 
--Visiting Green Professor Ibuglas Russell discussing 

"Theatrical Style," Moudy Building 141N, 7 p.m., followed 
by a reception. 

~-TCU Music Series two-piano recital by Shields-Collins Bray 
and Leanne Hedges, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. 

--Organ recital by Robert Glasgow of the University of 
Michigan, Robert Carr Chapel, 8 p.m. 

-Men's tennis, TCU-Oklahana, Lard Center, 1:30 p.m. 
--Baseball, TCU-Southeastern Oklahana, TCU diamond, 2 p.m. 
--Festival of Yucatecan and Mayan Culture slide/lecture by 

Ramirez Aznar, "In Search of the Mayan Cities, Past and 
Present," Student Center ballroom, 7 p.m. 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES Feb. 27, 1990 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It 
is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the 
make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855. 

Men's tennis team members who will leave campus at 2 p.m., Feb. 28, and will miss 
classes on March 1, 2, and 5 to participate in Intercollegiate Tournament at Corpus 
Christi: 

Bujan, Anthony 
Giesea, Jeffrey 

Sean, Jeffrey 
Ronan, Gerard 

Rubio, Ricardo 
Ruette, Luis 

Stolle, Sandon 
Tjia, Mark 

Men's swimming and diving team members who left campus at 3:30 p.m., Feb. 27, and 
missed classes on Feb. 28, Mar. land 2, to participate in swimming competition at 
University of Texas at Austin: 

Bass, Kyle Ghanem, Tony Graham, Shaw Stewart, Robbie 

The following students will participate in the same competition and will leave campus 
at 6 p.m., Feb. 27, and will miss all classes on Feb. 28, Mar. land 2: 

Blair, Robert Kellam, Steve Merrit, Rene Steele, Scott 
Daugherty, Lance Kling, Ryan Morin, Jason Visentine, Mike 
Graves, Mark Lipscomb, Chris Moser, Jeff Walters, Matt 
Healy, Ken Lotz, Mark Reed, Steve Weaver, Joey 
Irion, Kevin Ludwick, Keith Rummel, Chad Weintraub, David 

Wittich, Rachel 

Students who attended the Phi Theta Kappa 
on Friday, March 2: 

Honor Society convention (for transfer student s) 

Roelands, Margaret and Whitley, Suzanne 

Men's and women's track team members who 
in the Border Olympi~s at Laredo: 

missed classes March 1 and 2 to participate 

Allan, David Drummond, John Mickan, Randy 
Baker, Kim Franklin, Sonja 
Baker, Laura Frederick, Eric 
Beckman, Andrew Heard, Mike 
Brown, Laura LeGros, Glen 
Coleman, Jacquinette Maru, William 
Cuddeback, Kelly Melendez, Adrian 

Moon, Antoinette 
Nichols, John 
Pickett, Keith 
Porter, Horatio 
Redmon, Raymond 
Rodgers, Steve 
Schuetzeberg, Chloe 
Spears , Karen 
Steen, Natalie 

Stewart, Michelle 
Sythes, Toni 
Texada, David 
Turk, Richard 
Wellman, Rodney 
Wilkerson, Michael 
Williams, Greg 
Wright, Ralston Dennis, Ronald Meyer, John 

Dowell, Veronica McKenzie, John 
Coleman, Robin McManus, James 

Women's golf team members who left campus at 2 p . m., Feb . 28, and missed classes on 
Mar. 1 and 2 to participate in the San Jose State-Jostens Invitational at Monterey, 
CA.: 

Allen, Tricia 
Plant, Barbara 

Kealoha, Annette Paul, Kelly Paysse, Sandra 

Men's golf team members who participated in the Border Olympics at Laredo and missed 
classes on Mar. 1 and 2: 

Budde, Rene 
Massengale, Terry 

Cooper, Robert 
Tinning, Ben 

Flynn, Mike Magee, Chad 

Army ROTC cadets who made a presentation in reference to a state-wide Field Training 
Exercise at Fort Hood, Texas on Mar. 2: 

Xanos, Elina 
Foxworth, Tammy 

Renshaw, ·steven Marion, Karen Barnes, Gina 

Dance students participating in a Brown Bag performance on Monday, Feb. 26, from 11:30 
to 1 : 30: 

Adams, Miehe lle 
Bear, Devi 
Boyd, Melanie 
Brooks, Stephanie 
Coder, Heather 
Clark, Shelli 

Curtis, Jennifer 
Dobbins, Laura 
Fawkes, Daryl 
Garrett, Jonna 
Hill, Mary 

TCU Jazz Ensemble members who performed 
Week from 11 a.m. to l p.m . on Feb . 26: 

Armstrong, Carrie Cotterill, Neal 
Beckham, Keith Daniels, David 
Burrer, Paul 
Compher, Jr., Chuck 
Coons, Jim 

Dixon, Jason 
Gessley, William 
Glass, Greg 

Holy, Jessica 
Jerome, Sherry 
Legnadier, Madelaine 
Pylipow, Sandy 
Reagan, Michelle 

Salisbury, Eric 
Sommer, Kathleen 
Vino, Elizabeth 
Gillaspy, Elizabeth 
Brown, Perry 

in the Student Center for International Students 

Lane, Steele 
Laney, Tom 
Langford, Keith 
Lewiston, Cal 
Mirabelli, Russell 

Phillips, Sean 
Shultz, Ron 
Snipes, Joel 
Wil Iiams, Steve 
Yarbrough, Tony 


